To: Jay Miller
Déri Miksa u.18., V/2

1084 Budapest

Dear Jay,

I would like to express my gratitude and respect for the shows and the workshop you did in Debrecen on 9 November, 2006. 
The elementary school students loved your pantomime show entitled "A Day at the Circus". You could easily activate them and owing to that beginning you built up based on your decades of experience and some psychology, the children let you closer to themselves, you were no stranger at all. I don’t think anything could have wiped the smile off their little faces; they were having so much fun all through the 50 minutes of this colorful, surprising, inventive and exciting show. I am positive that teachers would love to see this level of motivation in kids during classes too. It goes without saying that this afternoon will be an unforgettable memory for a lifetime for these 100-120 kids. Some of them have never been to a theater or a circus and have never seen a theatrical performance before because of the family’s financial status. I hope that the American Corner Debrecen will soon have the chance again to provide similar experience to them and I really hope you will also be involved.
About two weeks after your performance, I happened to meet one of the classes from your audience. They recognized me from your show, jumped up, started talking to me asking me to tell you that “It was awesome!” and that “You should always do it like that and be so funny!” So when I say they won’t forget you, I mean it! Weeks have passed and it still lives in them so vividly. I wish more children could have been there with us and I really hope there will be thousands of them out there from all around the world who will get the chance to see it. Owing to its genre, the lack of verbal communication this show is easy to adapt and understand in every circumstance. I absolutely support the idea of a world tour with this show.
And your second performance, "Stories from Around the World and Home" was the favorite part of my day. Tales told in English, visualized by pantomime and accompanied by soft music. The stories were all different in respect to their topics, characters, moods and origins, but they all had a common feature. All of them were filled
with heart-warming wisdom. They all ended up with great thoughts about life, relationships, feelings, how to live life, what love really is, what is really important, etc.  Even one story is enough to make you look back on your past and your present life to see that you need to change this or that so that you can experience the wisdom, love and peace these tales are all about. I believe these stories open our hearts and help us tear down the walls we build around ourselves. I talked to some of that 50-60 people from your audience and they agreed.
Anyway, I could have listened to you for hours there but our time was limited, unlike your energy which seems to be endless. The workshop we planned to have with local amateur actors did not come true. But we had a workshop with enthusiastic non-actors with various kinds of background: high school and university students, working young ladies, Hungarians and foreigners too. The number of participants was an ideal 12 and the space we had in the Corner was perfect for the exercises we did. You gave us an insight to the wonders of pantomime not only in theory but also in practice. It was perfect for those who have never been to a workshop like this before and knew nothing about pantomime.

So again, thank you very much for spending the whole day in Debrecen and making almost 200 people’s day happier. I wish you good luck in your life and work. I hope your dreams will come true and that we can have you back here sometime!

Debrecen, 29/11/2006

Yours sincerely, 

Dóra Barta

Director
